
 

 

Principal’s Report 

Excursions 
Pictured this week are some eager 
Kindergarten students who travelled 
to Altina Wildlife Park in Darlington 
Point last Thursday for their annual 
excursion.  Kindergarten, accompanied 
by Mrs Simpson, Miss Bergamin and 
Mrs Healy had a marvellous day and 
learnt lots about the different kinds of 
animals at the park.  Stage 3 left today 
for their excursion to Bendigo and 
Ballarat that complements their study 
of Gold in HSIE.  Excursion photos for 
all stages can be found on our website.  
I encourage you to take a look. 

Raising Difficult Children 
Dr Peter Powell, the co-author of the 
book Raising Difficult Children will be 
visiting Hay in early 2013 and is 
available for private consultation with 
parents.  This service has been 
provided through the Department of 
Health and Aging.  The book raises the 
issue of parenting children with 
ADHD and Oppositional Defiance 
Disorder and looks into the trials and 
tribulations of parenting.  If you are 
interested in obtaining a consultation 

with Dr Peter Powell, you will need to 
be referred by your GP and the 
service is covered under Medicare.  
The school currently has forms for 
you to complete if interested.  Please 
contact Mrs Jo Dunn at the front 
office to obtain the correct claim 
form.   

Student Teachers 
Currently our school is hosting two 
student teachers from Charles Sturt 
University, Miss Bergamin and Mr 
Stevens.  Jessica Bergamin is working 
with Mrs Simpson in Kindergarten and 
is in her final year of studying Early 
Childhood teaching.  Miss Bergamin 
has also been assisting in the Ready 
Set Kinder classroom every 
Wednesday.  Also in our school is 
Brad Stevens who is in his first year of 
studying Primary teaching and is 
working with Miss Burke and 3B.    I 
wish them every success with this 
phase of their course and hope that 
their experiences will equip them for a 
long and rewarding career as a teacher 
in the future. 

Hay Show 
Congratulations to all exhibitors from 

our school that had entries in the 
show last weekend.  These ranged 
from cooking exhibits produced in our 
school kitchen, art work, right through 
to handwriting samples.  Many of our 
exhibitors were successful and a 
wonderful display was created to 
promote our school.  Well done to all 
involved! 

Have a great week! 
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Kindergarten visit Altina Wildlife Park 



 

 

Kindergarten had a ‘Wild’ time at 
ALTINA Wildlife Park.  

Kindergarten enjoyed travelling around ALTINA Wildlife Park 
on Thursday by horse drawn cart to see the wonderful exotic 
animals. The annual Early Stage 1 excursion to the Safari Park 
near Darlington Point is an easy day trip by bus for students 
and is a fantastic opportunity for them to experience close up 
encounters with animals from around the world. After a 
smooth journey on the bus the students along with Mrs 
Simpson (Kindergarten Teacher), Miss Bergamin (Prac student 
from Albury University) and Mrs Healey (Learning Support 
Teacher) set off on their big adventure around the ‘wildlife 

wonderland’ visiting animals from all different countries. They 
loved seeing the giraffes with their long, blue tongues and 
feeding the sick and injured animals in the hospital area. After 
morning tea they then climbed on board with ‘Pearl’ the 
dependable Clydesdale leading the way to visit the rest of the 
inhabitants. Everyone quacked hello to the water buffalo and 
waved at the maned wolves. We cheered the springbok that 
were bounding and leaping and laughed at the camels who 
were munching on thistles. But the highlight of the trip was 
visiting the magnificent new arrivals, Bella and Tim the African 
white lions who reside in their lovely green enclosure. The 
students were in awe of these majestic creatures. What an 
amazing experience! Kindergarten had a wonderful day at 
ALTINA Wildlife Park!  

Sports News 

Riverina Athletics Carnival 
Congratulations to our 18 athletes who performed 
exceptionally well at the Riverina Athletics Carnival held in 
Albury on 31st August. 

Our results were as follows:- 

Delilah Crighton- 9 Yr 100m  22nd 17.82 

  Junior 200m  6th 35.34 

  Junior  800m  2nd 2.58.70 

Emily Headon 10 Yr  100m  19th 17.32 

Lauren Mijok 12 Yr 100m(Heat) 1st 14.38 

  12 Yr 100m (final) 1st 13.93 

  Senior Long Jump 2nd 4.30m 

Lillian Ives Junior 200m  4th 34.53 

Grace Nisbet 11 Yr High Jump 11th 1.05m 

Laura Booth Senior 200m (no time or place given) 

Ben Caughey 8 Yr 100m  17th 18.60 

Ben Marshall 10 Yr 100m  12th 16.33 

Ben Arandt Senior shot put   8th 8.04m 

  Senior discus  7th 24.15m 

Zane Gash 11 Yr discuss  7th 17.92m 

Pupil & Stars of the Week 

KS Pheobe Wilkins 

1K Danny Ewing 

1CR Jack Headon 

2K Jaxon Matthews 

3B Olivia Joyce 

3/4M Gus Martin 

4/5SC Noah Hey 

5/6M Joe Petts & Bianca Goulding 

6P Ben Arandt 

Pupil and Stars of the Week 

Kindergarten at Altina Wildlife Park 

‘Home James and don’t spare the horses’! 



 

 

James Kay 12 Yr 100m  9th 14.70 

  Senior 200m  12th 32.29 

Brait Headon 9 Yr 100m (heat) 1st 15.51 

  9 Yr 100m(final) 2nd 14.88 

  Junior 200m  1st 31.92 

  Junior long jump  4th 3.75m 

  Junior Shot put  7th 7.19m 

Kynan Headon 11 yr 100m(heat) 1st 14.00 

  11 yr 100m(final) 1st 13.90 

  Senior 200m  1st 28.79 

  11 Yr long jump 1st 4.35m 

Junior Boys Relay: 2nd 1.03.82 

Ben Caughey, Ben Marshall, Brait Headon, Sam Curtis  

Junior Girls Relay: 2nd 1.05.12 

Emily Headon, Lillian Ives, Charlee Masters, Delilah Crighton 

Senior Girls Relay: 3rd 59.97 

Laura Booth, Grace Nisbet, Chloe-Jane Simpson, Lauren Mijok 

Senior Boys Relay: 12th 1.10.00 

James Kay, Keiran Pingiaro, Kynan Headon, Jack Loveridge 
WHAT A FANTASTIC EFFORT. CONGRATULATIONS to 
Delilah, Lauren, Brait and Kynan who qualified for the 
NSWPSSA championships (Oct) in individual events and to our 
three relay teams. WOW! 

Stage 2 Sport 
Stage 2 Sport will focus on athletics training (relays) and cricket 
practice in preparation for the Super 8’s cricket in Term 4. 

2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Chloe-Jane Simpson and Grace Nisbet for your 
confident presentation of our weekly sports report on 2 Hay 
FM last Friday. 

Stephanie Alexander Kitchen/Garden-Hay Show 
Results 

Class 3B 

2nd French Dressing  (Growing) 

2nd Berry Jam  (Growing) 

2nd 6 Biscuits, 2 varities (Harvesting) 

2nd Lemon Butter  (Sharing) 

Class 3/4M 

1st Berry Jam  (Growing) 

1st French Dressing  (Preparing) 

2nd Fruit Chutney  (Harvesting) 

2nd French Dressing  (Preparing) 

4/5SC 

1st  Preserved Lemons (Preparing) 

1st  Fruit Chutney  (Preparing) 

1st French Dressing  (Preparing) 

1st Lemon Butter   (Sharing) 

5/6M 

1st 6 Biscuits, 2 varieties (Harvesting) 

1st herb Oil   (Harvesting) 

1st Herb Vinegar  (Preparing) 

2nd Preserved Lemons (Preparing) 

2nd Herb Vinegar & Oil (Growing) 

Class 6P 

Highly commended for effort, better luck next time. 

Hay Public School entries 

1st 6 brown eggs 

1st 1 lettuce 

2nd a collection of vegetables 

2nd silver beet 

2nd turnip 

 

Coming Events / Sporting Dates 
 

13th Sept P & C Meeting 

17th Sept Year 1 to Hay Library 

  Mr Badger performance

20th Sept No Green Slip Reward Day 

      Buzz Day  

      (Gold coin donation please) 

      Mufti Day in aid of Buzz DayMufti Day in aid of Buzz DayMufti Day in aid of Buzz Day   

21st Sept Last day of Term 3 

Term 4 

8th Oct Students and Staff Return for Term 4 

17th/18th Oct NSWPSSA Athletics– Homebush 
9th Nov Performance-Stamp Out Bullying  
  Cost is $4.00 per student 

13th Dec Year 6 Farewell 

18th Dec Presentation Day 10am 
Hay Public School display at the show 

Our girls doing their bit for the show! 



 

 

 

FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  
FORTNIGHTLY AT  COMMUNITY 

HEALTH 

PH: 1800 450 046 for an appointment 

 

LUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEEN 

Friday Special Lunch 14th September 

 

 

 

Orders by Thursday please 
 

Hot Dog 
Snakes Alive 
Sports Water 

$4.00 

P & C CLOTHING POOL  

IS NOW LOCATED IN THE CANTEEN 

ALL ITEMS $1.00  

DONATIONS WELCOME 

Hay Public School is pleased to be participating in 
this raffle which will raise much needed funds for 

our school. Each family has been issued with a 
ticket book and tickets are $5.00 each. 

50% of money raised will go towards our 50% of money raised will go towards our 50% of money raised will go towards our 
schoolschoolschool   

1 week to go!1 week to go!1 week to go!   
Please return your UNSOLD & SOLD tickets by Please return your UNSOLD & SOLD tickets by Please return your UNSOLD & SOLD tickets by 

Friday 21st SeptemberFriday 21st SeptemberFriday 21st September 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

TERM 3 PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payment Only:- 

General Contribution Fee  $25.00 

Subject Fee    $20.00 

Term 4 performance 

Stamp Out Bullying     $4.00 
(many families paid for this performance earlier in the 
year. Students will be advised if they have not paid) 

Direct Credit details as follows: 

BSB 032-001 Account No 141581 

Rugby League Holiday Clinic 

“Kids To Kangaroos” 

Boys Rugby League and Girls League-tag Clinic 

Venues:  

Tumbarumba Showground – Tuesday 25th September 

Hay Sportsground No.1 Oval – Thursday 27th September 

EW Moore Oval, Griffith Leagues Oval – Wedn 3rd October 

Paramore Park – Thursday 4th October 

Age 5-12yrs Boys & Girls 

For more Information contact Dean Whymark 

Ph 0411159456 

To Register go online to –  

www.arldevelopment.com.au/riverina  

P & C News 

 

 P & C Meeting 13th September 2pm in Staffroom 

 
 Save the Date- Trivia Night– 

Friday 19th October (please note 
change of date) 

 
 The P & C has purchased a shipping container for 

storage of equipment. A working bee 
will be held over the school holidays 
to paint the container– all are 
welcome to help out! BYO brush! 

TENNIS COMPETITION 
 
New Junior Tennis Competition and fun 
activities for Primary & Secondary 
students 8yrs and older. 
COMMENCES 
Friday 12th October for 5 weeks then followed by the 
Annual Club Under 19yrs,16yrs and 13yrs to be held 
weekly. 
TIMETABLE 
4.15pm to 5.30pm- competition and fun activities in 5 
grades- 3.30pm to 4.15pm- free coaching by former 
Hay junior Stuart Callaghan to early arrival competition 
players. 
COST 
Weekly fees - members $2, non members $5 
(Annual Memberships of $35 are still being welcomed) 
ENTRIES must be given to Tony Callaghan by Sun. 7th 
October (ph. 0419 571292) 


